
 

 

 
Little Boar’s Head Heritage Commission 11/10/22 
 
Attending:  John Latham Knapp, Suzanne Worden, Margaret Schoen-
berger,  Angela Stevens, Debby Kanner, Jane Rockwell, Jane Gnazzo 
 
Introductions and Swearing in: New members Jane Gnazzo and Su-
zanne Worden and reappointed member Deborah Kanner sworn in.  
 
Historic Marker for Little Boar’s Head: Angela video conferenced with 
Amy Dixon from the State of NH regarding the Historic Marker. An official 
from either LBH or the town of North Hampton can approve our proposal. 
We would also need signatures from 12 residents. There is no difference 
between an Historic Marker and an Historic Highway Marker. There are 
currently 12 marker proposals ahead of us in the state queue. If we are self 
funded we might be able to skip ahead in the line. There is a new process 
coming into place with a review panel that  may edit our wording.  
 
Location for marker: The State of NH has a right of way of 10’ on either 
side of the road but the land along Ocean Boulevard belongs to Town of 
North Hampton. The suggested location is on the ocean side of Ocean 
Boulevard just before first berm going north. Advised we should check with 
owners nearby (across the street) to be sure they don’t object. An alternate 
location across from the intersection with Atlantic Avenue was also dis-
cussed. The cost for the sign and installation is estimated to be 2000 - 
2300 dollars. We would also be responsible for maintenance. Suggestion 
made that we supervise the installation.  
 
Heritage House Plaque update:  Suzanne spoke with the owner of Tim-
berlane Signs. John McIntyre of Timberline Signs. They would charge $75 
for each sign. Suzanne suggests we charge $125. Azak is the material. We 
discussed Suzanne’s letter and tweaked it a bit. Jane Rockwell pointed out 
that we are a National Register District, a legal government designation. 
The application for the National Historic Register, written by Lisa Maslauf, 
is available online. Margaret has gotten permission to use the addresses 
from the tax records to send out letters to Little Boar’s Head households. 
 
ZBA non-compliance: Angela has contacted Brian Goode. The issue of 
compliance at Fish Houses will be on the Zoning Board agenda. She sug-
gests a member of the HC attend the next Zoning Board meeting.  



 

 

 
Next Meeting:  Thursday, December 9th, 10 AM at the Library 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Debby Kanner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


